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What a school year – I can’t believe that we are at the end of term.  In the 26 years that I have been 
teaching this is certainly the strangest one I have ever experienced.  I hope that you will enjoy       
reading about lots of the positives that have come out of lockdown and this is very much what this 
newsletter is about.  Dylan’s symbol of hope brings together lots of the images of the times, the 
rainbow for the NHS and the fact that nature has had the chance to recover, breathe and be      
photographed and a big thank you to all of the pupils who took part in the photography                            
competition.  I know that the teachers have been very pleased with lots of the work that pupils 
have been submitting and there are some lovely examples inside.  Many pupils have been                      
fundraising and a thank you to Jack and a well done for the money he has raised to support the                
development of a vaccine.  I’m glad to see that many pupils have focused on their wellbeing with 
lots of running, singing, baking, time in the garden and with pets.  I’m sure that many families have 
also enjoyed spending some time together. 

 

I feel very sad that I haven’t been able to award the Sporting Colours and the awards to Alex and 
Lydia in the big finale to the year, our whole school assembly – it will have to be virtual applause 
which isn’t quite the same!  Hopefully, we will be able to give out these awards in person in the  
Autumn Term.  

 

I would like to draw the attention of parents to the school dinner prices with £2.50 meal deals and 
that there will be no breaktime service.  If pupils could bring the correct money or buy a weekly 
pre-paid dinner card that would be very helpful. 

 

I’d love it if as many families as possible could contribute to the 2020 quilt, as a way to record this 
time which will be a history lesson of the future. 

 

Finally, I would like to say a genuine thank you to everyone in The Corbet School community;                   
pupils, staff, parents, governors and the wider community for working together to get through this 
phase and to wish all a lovely summer. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Dr Tinker 

Headteacher 

The Corbet School 
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Since lockdown began at the end of March all our lives have changed in 
ways never conceived before. Governors would like to congratulate Dr 
Tinker and her staff for the way they have managed this situation; always with safety their 
priority, whilst endeavouring to maintain the wellbeing of staff and of our pupils whilst learning at 
home. 
 
Sadly this has not been the usual end of five years at the Corbet for Year 11. To have their 
important final year end so abruptly has been hard. The governors hope that they will eventually 
be able to meet together again and enjoy a proper send off. In the meantime our best wishes go 
to Year 11 as they move on to new challenges. 
 
Our sincere thanks go to Mrs Gerrard, one of our staff governors whose term of office has come 
to an end. Mrs Gerrard has been a diligent member of the Governing Body, always willing to 
contribute, challenge and support. We shall miss her pragmatic viewpoint and wish her every 
success in the future. We are also sorry to lose a community governor, due to work pressures Nick 
Storey has had to stand down. Nick has been a valued member of the governing body and we 
shall miss his direct and steadfast approach, we wish Nick success as he takes on extra 
responsibility in his job. 
 
Thanks should also go to school families for the support given to our youngsters and indeed the 
school during this emergency. Times are difficult for all, even some of the governors have had to 
wrestle with new skills and take on virtual meetings! 
 
This has been Dr Tinker’s first year in charge at The Corbet. Taking on a headship is a challenge in 
itself, but she could never have envisaged the year ahead. Dr Tinker has led the school admirably 
through the beginnings of what will continue to be very difficult circumstances; always meeting 
the challenges full on and demonstrating true leadership. We are fortunate to have her at the 
helm and send a very big thank you! 
 
The Governors wish all staff, pupils and families a very happy and above all healthy summer 
break. 
 
Helen Scarisbrick 
Chair Of Governors 
The Corbet School 

If you would like to contact the Chair of Governors, Mrs Helen Scarisbrick         

please email the Clerk to the Governors,  

Mrs Jane Davies - jane.davies@corbetschool.net 
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My symbol of hope and support - Dylan Reece 

I chose this pointed star to symbolise love now and for 

the future. The big outer circle symbolises protection for 

everyone. I used the 7 colours of the rainbow all around 

the star to symbolise how much I appreciate how much 

work the NHS is doing to keep us safe. I chose green on 

the outer star to represent the earth which is thriving 

without anyone polluting it in lockdown. I used yellow on 

the inner star to represent the sun which continues to 

glow which we need to do too. The light blue in the centre is for the sky which is clear 

from pollution and aircraft. The sky is still blue and will always be blue which shows us 

never to give up, things will be good again. The dove in the centre represents peace 

with the earth and life with hope even when things are difficult.  

Dylan Reece 

Alex has been busy baking and                  

celebrating his birthday during                 

lockdown. We hope you had a very 

Happy Birthday Alex. 

 

Lily has been riding her new bike, spending time with Ivy and 

Dolly and has also planted a memory garden for her horse  

Sally. 
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What got me through lockdown? 
 

The Corbet teachers were asked what got them through lockdown, below are the              
answers from the teachers anonymously.  

The year 10 pupils who have been in school were also asked the same question when 
they first came back. The answers were very similar; exercise, outside time, 

pets,  routine and family/friends featuring highly on both. The idea is that the pupils 
can look back on this as a resilience “ toolkit” when they faced with challenges in the 

future.  

Many thanks to all those who took part.  

Mrs Frank 
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I have always run a Wildlife Competition in the summer term for Year 7. With the 
country in lockdown and the sunniest Spring ever I decided to open it to all years, 

the response was amazing with over 150 entries from 56 pupils.  

The entries show what a beautiful county Shropshire is, and what talented              
photographers our pupils are.  Choosing the winners was a difficult but very             

enjoyable task. Shropshire Wildlife trust have donated some prizes which will be 
distributed when we are all back in school.  

The winners are: 

Invertebrate: Winner Ella Arrowsmith,  Runners up Bethany Westwood and Poppy 
Darlow 

Bird: Winner Daisy Whittaker, Runners up Maddie Rowlands, Sophie Weir 

Tree: Winner Jack Ninnis, Runner up Ember Cox-Roberts 

Other: Winner Grace Greening, Runner up Maisy-Rose Lanyon 
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Congratulations to 
everyone who                  

entered.  

 

Mrs Frank 
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The music department is delighted to report that 
Millie has managed to convert her cancelled 
Grade 6 Musical Theatre Singing exam to a            

Recorded Exam during lockdown. Millie has been 
continuing her singing lessons with Mrs                  

Le Boutillier on Zoom while she’s been at home. 
She had to prepare four songs from different               

musical eras and perform them in costume. Her 
favourite song was “She used to be mine” from 
Waitress and her favourite costume was the Pink 

Ladies jacket she wore to perform “There are 
worse things I could do” from Grease. She did a 

great job and her hard work was rewarded with a 
Distinction.                              

Congratulations Millie! 

The British Milers Club (BMC) virtual time trial 

race series 
 

The first time trial was 1km and competed remotely at the 
end of May Raising money for the Ron Pickering Memorial 

Fund. 

 
Beth finished 3rd in the U13 girls category With a time of 

3.05.  

 
The second time trail was over a distance of 3km.                  

Athletes competed remotely from June 18-21, raising 
money for the charity MIND. Beth finished first in the U13 

girls category with a time of 10.37.  

 

She has also just been offered her second season contract 
with West Bromwich Albion U14 girls football team.  
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Previous uniform, jewellery and make-up rules will apply and I would like to remind 
all that this means no piercings; anyone who is having a piercing will need to have it 
done early enough in the summer so that they can be safely removed in September.  
 

Please see below an equipment list; pupils must have their own equipment as we 
must reduce the equipment that is shared between them.  All pupils will be issued 
with a mini-whiteboard, pen and rubber in a plastic wallet for use in their lessons. 
 

Equipment list: 

 Pen 

 Pencil 

 Rubber 

 30cm ruler 

 Glue  

 Scissors 

 Sharpener 

 Protractor 

 

Pupils over the age of 11 should wear face coverings whilst using school transport 
(bus/taxi), please remember this is mandatory when using public transport. Once off 
school transport please remove your face covering correctly and place it into a           
sealable plastic bag for the duration of the school day.  

Please use the link below for guidance from government on how to wear a face              
covering, this also includes a step by step guide on how to make your own face                
covering.  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/how-to-wear-and-make-a-cloth-face-
covering/how-to-wear-and-make-a-cloth-face-covering  

 

There are also multiple hand washing/hand sanitising stations around school and 
transport operators will aim to provide hand sanitiser but if it is possible, please send 
pupils to school with their own hand sanitiser and tissues to follow the catch it, bin it, 
kill it guidance. 

 Compass 

 Scientific calculator 

 Colouring pencils 

 Red pen 

 Green pen 

 Highlighter pen 

 Reading book 

 Tissues 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/how-to-wear-and-make-a-cloth-face-covering/how-to-wear-and-make-a-cloth-face-covering
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/how-to-wear-and-make-a-cloth-face-covering/how-to-wear-and-make-a-cloth-face-covering
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Saucony English National XC Championships 2020  
 

Beth completed the U15 Saucony English National XC Championships 2020. It was 
a 2 mile tough, muddy course on 22nd February 2020 at Wollaton Park, Notts. The 
race had a Field of 358 runners and Beth finished 8th.  Well done Beth. 

 

County Shooting Senior Pistol, Rifle and Aggregate 

Competition. 
 

Congratulations to Bethany Year 9 on winning the County Shooting                               
senior Pistol, rifle and aggregate competitions. She was also part of                               
the district team of the top 4 shooters in the district who came                                                 
second (silver medal). Well done Bethany. 
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Congratulations to Mrs Sale and family on the birth of their baby boy              

Charlie, born on the 10th June 2020 at 13.10 weighing 6lbs 14oz!  

School Meal Deal September 2020 
The School ‘Meal Deal’ will increase by 5p per day from September 2020. 

The popular "meal deal" includes a main course and a pudding or a bottled drink for 
£2.50 per day.  Pupils eligible for Free School Meals can choose the meal deal option 

or a selection up to the same value.  Parents also have the option of paying for a            
prepaid dinner card which costs £12.50 per week, if you are interested in purchasing a 

prepaid card please contact Reception. 

Meal Deal £2.50 

Option 1 
Hot meal 

Pudding of the day or a bottled drink 

Option 2 
Sandwich 

Cookie 
Fruit 

Small bottle of water 

 

If you think you might be eligible for Free School Meals we would encourage you to 
apply. Online applications can be made via the Shropshire Council Website: https://

www.shropshire.gov.uk/free-school-meals/apply-for-free-school-meals/ 

 

Polite Reminder 

We have been informed that some emails from The Corbet School are ending up in 

the ‘junk’ or ‘clutter’ folder. Please make sure you check these folders for emails from 

us. 

My ed school app 

We have a new, free school app available, it includes free messages and useful          

information.  

Please use the link provided for more information on how to get started. 

www.myedschoolapp.com/get  

https://www.shropshire.gov.uk/free-school-meals/apply-for-free-school-meals/
https://www.shropshire.gov.uk/free-school-meals/apply-for-free-school-meals/
http://www.myedschoolapp.com/get
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Red Cross First Aid Champions 
 

The Wellbeing Wednesday activity this half term has been a series of first aid                   
challenges. The pupils took part in a quiz to test their first aid knowledge, pupils that 

achieved over 80% have been awarded with Red Cross First Aid Champion certificates. 
In years 7 to 10 a fantastic 215 pupils have passed and received certificates                             

electronically.  The winning tutor group with the most Champions was 9R with 20 
champions, followed by 7C with 16 champions. Well done to everyone.  

Year 10 duke of Edinburgh  
 

The following pupils have all achieved their DofE 2020 Award during             
lockdown:  

 

Jack Viner 

Taylor Youens 

Flo Wright 

Ed Voyce 

 

Year 10 Duke of Edinburgh pupils can complete their DofE 2020 Award by 
completing their three activities by December 2020.  

DofE 2020 Award has now been launched to year 9 students. 
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Staying connected with The Corbet School 

 

Corbet school wants to keep in touch with students  

after they leave school. 
The Corbet School has been a big part of your life, but even once you have left, the school can still 

provide opportunities to learn new skills and maybe get the job you want.  If you stay in touch 

perhaps you can coach one of the sports teams, help set up community events, hear about career 

opportunities or maybe help set up a school reunion. 

Think about where you want to be in five years time and about the things you plan to do, would not 

it be great to come back and talk to Corbet students about all the amazing things you have achieved. 

It will help them see what’s possible and how they can achieve it too. 

So why not sign up to the Corbet's network today and we will keep you connected with the school 

after you leave.  You will receive emails to keep you in the know. 

 

Follow the Corbet Alumni Facebook Page. 

https://www.facebook.com/TheCorbetSchoolAlumni  

Email 

alumni@corbetschool.net   

If you are still unsure and would like more information, please pop in to see Miss Kear                    

(Office situated in the Maths block). 

Corbet Alumni 

The Shropshire Family Information Service provides free information, advice and support on any 

aspect of family life to parents and carers of young people aged 0-19. This includes: 

 

• Childcare 
• Things to do and places to go 
• Family Support 
• Money Matters 
• Behaviour 
• Divorce and separation 
 

There are times in every parent’s life when they feel they need some information or help to support 

them in their role as parents.  Further information is available from: www.shropshirefamily.co.uk 

Shropshire Family Information Service 

• Housing 
• Parenting 
• Disabilities and special needs 
• Domestic abuse. 
• Healthy eating 
• Staying safe 

https://www.facebook.com/TheCorbetSchoolAlumni
mailto:alumni@corbetschool.net
http://www.shropshirefamily.co.uk
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We know how important and exciting it is to be choosing your new uniform when starting at 
school, and we are here to help. 

 

Due to COVID-19 we want to help everyone to access their new uniform in a safe and controlled 
way. For Summer 2020 we will be making a few changes and additions to how we serve our      
customers. 

 

ONLINE – The online shop is fully open – We strongly advise buying online this summer.  Orders 
can be delivered directly to your address.  In addition, we will be offering a collect from store    
service. This will show as available on our website once government guidance allows. 

 

To aid social distancing, collect from store orders will only be available for collection once you 
have been contacted to say your order is ready, on arrival you will see a collection point. 

Please allow up to 7 days for collect from store – as we need to manage the number of people 
arriving to maintain distancing. 

 

Last date for Online orders for back to school - Friday 14th August 2020. 

 

SHOP – The shop will be open as normal; we are awaiting government guidance on the exact date 
for re-opening. But to maintain distancing, fewer customers will be able to be in the shop at one 
time. We STRONGLY advise that this year customers shop as early as possible.  

Please see our website for up to date opening details. 

 

APPOINTMENTS – For pupils starting a new school we will be offering appointments, on Sundays, 
from Sunday 19th July, again subject to government guidance, to allow more time to try items on 
etc. We do recommend booking this as soon as possible as it is likely to be a popular option.  
 
We thank you for your help with planning uniform early this summer, so that we can offer every-
one a safe environment. 

 

For any queries and help please do contact us: 

17-18 Sundorne Trade Park, Featherbed Lane, Shrewsbury, SY1 4NS 
Telephone: 01743 440449 

E-mail: info@schoolshopdirect.co.uk 
www.schoolshopdirect.co.uk 

mailto:info@schoolshopdirect.co.uk
http://www.schoolshopdirect.co.uk
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The Corbet School 

Eyton Lane 

Baschurch 

Shrewsbury  

Shropshire  

SY4 2AX 

Phone:   01939 260296 

Fax:   01939 262009 

E-mail:   admin@corbetschool.net 

Web:   www.corbetschool.net  

Facebook:  www.facebook.co.uk/CorbetSchool 

Twitter:   www.twitter.co.uk/TheCorbet 


